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Thurs, Feb 21, 6pm 
   A & E Committee Mtg 
Mon, Feb 25, 6pm 
  Open Board Mtg 
Mon, Feb 25, 6:30pm 
   Red Cross Disaster            
   Preparedness Training 
Wed, Feb 27, 6pm 
  Sewing Workshop 
Fri, Mar 8, 11am-1pm  
  Food Gatherers 
Mon, Mar 11, 6pm 
  Open Board Mtg 
Wed, Mar 27, 6pm 
  Sewing Workshop

EVENTS
at a glance

 WWW.ARROWWOODHILLS.ORG

Visit www.arrowwoodhills.org and 
use the online form to sign up for 
email alerts and newsletters. 

Staff Updates

Make sure you are paying the new 2019 rates. Some 
members may have small balances because of the 
change. 
Make sure your current address is on your check/money 
order.
You can write one check for both carrying charges and 
loan payments.

ACCOUNT CORNER
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Would you like to receive these 
newsletters by email? Sign up 
in the office or on our website at 
www.arrowwoodhills.org.

Past newsletters can be found 
on the website at 
www.arrowwoodhills.org/ 
newsletters.

New Day for Board 
Meetings

Find Us 
Online!

Chris Richardson has been promoted to 
maintenance supervisor. Chris has worked at 
Arrowwood for a combined 15 years (he left briefly to 
return to school and to pursue hours towards 
certification as an electrician). Chris was voted the 
most valuable member of our staff by his peers. We 
look forward to working with Chris in his new capacity! 
We are still short staffed by one person in the office 
and 2 people in maintenance. Thank you for your 
patience while we try to fill the positions.

Follow our official 
Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com 
/arrowwoodhills.

The Board of Directors holds an open board meeting once 

a month. Beginning in March, the open board meeting will 

take place on the second Monday of the month. The open 

board meeting in March will be--you guessed it!--the 

second Monday of March: Monday, March 11, 6pm. 
Please join us to hear from the board, management, 
and to actively participate in YOUR co-op! 
 



Sewing Classes
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Are You Ready in Case of a Disaster?

Disasters can happen anytime, anywhere, so it’s important to be prepared. This course educates you on 

how to build a disaster preparedness kit, make a plan and stay informed during disasters. We include 

seasonal storm safety information so you are prepared to brave the wonders of Michigan Weather. This 

presentation will be tailored to our members. Free and open to all! 
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In Memory of  
Matthew “Sonny” Husband

Scio Township, MI Age 81, passed on December 13, 2018.  The funeral 
service was held Saturday, December 22, 2018, at C&H Community 
Home for Funerals, Lucille’s Memorial Chapel, Ypsilanti.  A talented 
musician, he was lovingly known as “Sonny,” and was a member of the 
cooperative for many years.  

2018 Federal Income Tax Deduction

Red Cross Ready 
Monday, February 25, 6:30pm (immediately following Open Board Meeting) 
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Email Janet at jdension5612@gmail.com to get a list of requirements and to register. 

When: Last Wednesday of each month, 6-8pm 
Where: Arrowwood Community Center 
Cost: $30/class

Learn the how-to's of sewing while making a skirt with Arrowwood member and professional 
seamstress Janet Denson.  

Sewing Classes

From our CPA: 
For members who itemize 

deductions on their Federal 

taxes, this table shows the 

amount deductible as 

interest and taxes on 

Schedule A of form 1040.



ARROWWOOD HILLS COOPERATIVE
 WWW.ARROWWOODHILLS.ORGFEB-MARCH 2019 NEWS

BEST GIFTS FOR THE COFFEE LOVER | 4 

Frozen Pipes: Please turn your heat up and use a heater in your bathroom in 2 bedroom 
units when the temp. is below zero.  The polar vortex and global warming have intensified 
our weather. If you have no water in your toilet or sink they may be frozen call us.   
Snow Removal Please help yourself and neighbor by helping us keep the walk ways 
clear. Remember: members are responsible for keep your walkways (from sidewalk to 
your door) clear. We have hundreds of feet of sidewalks and roads to clear. Do not follow 
the trucks/ tractors closely. They can't see you! BE safe and help us keep others safe. We 
are a cooperative and we thrive on volunteers.    
Member Handbook is Online:   
Visit our website at www.arrowwoodhills.org/memberdocs to learn more about caring for 
your unit and living at Arrowwood. 
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Check out Local YouTubers 
in the Neighborhood 

Arrowwood member Herb Reed has created a cooking tutorial 
Youtube channel, where he shoots, lights, edits and produces the 
music.  (Golden Grits & Sauteed Veggies...yum.) 
 

Maintenance/Buildings

Like, subscribe, comment and share at 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxdmlC5Iy5D5_dCO20CHxDQ 
 

Cleaning Services 
Arrowwood member Musiratu Abdul offers cleaning services. 
Contact her at 734-485-8994 
 

Have Something to Share? 
We love to include member news and services in the newsletter! Submit your material to 
umlatifa@gmail.com



In Memory of Shelly Wolford
Shelly Wolford died Thursday, September 13, 2018, at her residence in 
Lot F with her loving family at her side.  She was born April 15, 1961, in 
Chicago, Illinois, the daughter of Pete and Phyllis (Fields) Wolford. 
 Shelly will always be remembered for her love of gardening and her 
desire to lessen her carbon footprint by driving less and recycling. She 
organized the first community gardens in Arrowwood, and was the 
first sheriff of the E/G community garden. Survivors include her 
mother, Phyllis Wolford; one daughter, Erica (Anthony) Vigil; two 
grandchildren: Lucan and Olivia Vigil; brother, Brian Wolford and 
nephew, Camrin Wolford. She was preceded in death by her father, 
Pete Wolford.
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Did you know smoking is the leading cause of preventable death and disease in the U.S.? The 
health of Arrowwood residents is impacted by smoking and exposure to secondhand smoke.  
 
There are steps that both smokers and nonsmokers can take to be considerate of the health and well- 
being of all residents. 
 

Smoking and Secondhand Smoke in 
Multi-dwelling Living

When you smoke outside, please be considerate of your neighbors by smoking at a distance from 
the patio and away from your neighbor's windows and doors.
If you smoke inside your unit, keep in mind that the smoke seeps into your neighbor’s unit through 
the vents,outlets, basement and other openings.
Consider purchasing an air purifier with a Hepa filter and a carbon filter. Not all air purifiers filter out 
cigarette smoke so do your research before you make a purchase.
If you want help quitting, there are many resources in the community that can help. Smoking is an 
addiction so quitting can be a challenge but chances are higher if you get smoking cessation 
support rather than try to do it alone. Check with your employer to see if they provide funding or 
benefits for smoking cessation counseling or programs. The VA offers a free smoking cessation 
program for veterans. There are other resources such as the Michigan Tobacco Quit Line and 
Nicotine Anonymous that help smokers to quit. As the saying goes, for the sake of your health, 
“Don’t quit quitting.”

What non-smoking residents can do:  
 

What smoking residents can do:  
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A cooperative is a user-owned and user controlled business. But it is not possible for 
member-owners to directly make all cooperative decisions. That control is preserved by 
members electing directors to represent them in much of the operation of the cooperative. 
 
The board of directors occupy a key position between members and hired management.They 
are elected volunteers who live in the co-op and want to help make sure their investment is 
protected. Simply stated, the main purpose of a cooperative board of directors is to set 
grand strategic goals and develop an overarching vision for the organization. The board 
comes together to set organizational objectives for upper-level managers, who translate 
grand strategic goals into more measurable and specific objectives. The board of directors 
bears the responsibility for moving the organization in a productive direction, as defined by 
the cooperative's strategic goals. 
 
 Interested in getting involved? 
 Run for a position on the board (vote takes place at the annual meeting in May)

Attend the open board meetings on the second Monday of the month
Join or create a member committee such as Landscaping, Architecture & 
Energy, or Communications

Understanding the Board of Directors 

Meet the Board of Directors 
Wanda Dawson (president) has lived in Arrowwood for 34 years and raised her three children 
here. She is a retired auditor for Head Start.

Gerald Cargile (member at large) has lived in Arrowwood for 35 years and raised his five 
daughters here. He is a retired construction worker from Michigan Laborers.

Dan Calderone (secretary) has lived in Arrowwood for 17 years with his wife Pat. He is the 
transportation coordinator for Food Gatherers. 

Stephanie Harrell (treasurer) has lived in Arrowwood for 22 years and is raising her children 
here. She is a marketing communications specialist at U-M. 

Jay Steichman (vice president) has lived in Arrowwood for 32 years with his wife Lisa and
raised his two sons here. He works in patient services at U-M hospital.


